
GLOUCESTER TOWNSHIP COUNCIL 
NOVEMBER WORKSHOP 

 
NOVEMBER 6, 2017 

 
Mr. Stubbs arrived late. 
 
PUBLIC PORTION: 
Mr. Mercado opened the public portion. 
There being no comment, the public portion was closed. 
 
 

1. DISCUSSION OF THE SALINA ROAD SPEED LIMIT STUDY – Mr. Cantwell 
explained the need for a traffic study on this road.  He stated that there is discussion of 
lowering the speed limit on this road.  A straw poll was held with all of Council in 
agreement.  Roll call on Council members present.  All council members in agreement. 
 

2. DISCUSSION OF THE BRIDGE AT BLACKWOOD LAKE – Mrs. Winters 
discussed the bridge railing at the Blackwood Lake and the problems with the railing 
after an accident.  It was stated that this will be on the 2018 capital budget. 
 

3. DISCUSSION OF SHARED SERVICE AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE 
TOWNSHIP OF GLOUCESTER AND THE TOWNSHIP OF WINSLOW FOR 
EMERGENCY EQUIPMENT UP-FITTING – This was pulled from the meeting. 
 

4. DISCUSSION OF BATTLESHIP NEW JERSEY BB 62 RESOLUTION – This 
resolution was discussed by the Council.  This will be on the next meeting. 
 

5. DISCUSSION OF THE BEST PRACTICES CHECKLIST CY 2017/2018 – Mr. 
Cardis explained the Best Practices List and stated the township scored a 23 out of 25 on 
the checklist.  It was stated that this is directly connected with our State Aid. 
 

6. DISCUSSION OF APPOINTMENTS FOR 2018 – It was stated that a resolution to go 
out for professionals will be on the next meeting.  The appointments for the Re-
organization meeting were also discussed. 
 

****************************************************************************** 
 
COUNCIL LIAISON REPORTS 
Mr. Mercado stated that the GTMUA has begun the budget process. 
Mr. Carlamere stated that he will put on a resolution on one of the meetings this month 
authorizing a Deed of Correction.  He stated a developer deeded a property to the township 
inadvertently. 
Mrs. Stubbs stated that the Gabreil Daveis Tavern will be having an Open House in November. 
 


